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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

BUDGET AND FISCAL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Staff Report 
AGENDA ITEM:  6
DATE:  November 13, 2002
PROPOSED NO:  2002-0547
PREPARED BY:  David Randall
SUBJECT:  MOTION 2002-0547 would direct the King County Auditor to collaborate with the auditor of the city of Seattle to develop a work plan that identifies opportunities where the county and the city may partner to provide services more efficiently and direct the Executive to assist in the process. 
SUMMARY:
Proposed Motion 2002-0547 would direct the County Auditor to collaborate with the city of Seattle auditor to develop a work plan that identifies cost savings opportunities for both the county and the city of Seattle.  The motion also directs the Executive to participate in the process.
Both King County and Seattle governments are facing severe budget pressures during the next few years.   King County reduced its general fund by $41 million in 2002, faces a general fund deficit of $52 million for 2003 and faces significant deficits for 2004 and 2005.  Likewise, the city of Seattle reduced its adopted budget by $7 million in 2002 and the proposed 2003 and 2004 budgets reflect a $60 million general fund gap between projected revenues and current expenses.  
This proposed motion would help address the budget shortfalls of both governments.  If adopted this proposed motion would pursue a county-city collaborative review of opportunities for improved services and more efficient use of services through partnering of selected county and city services.  The city of Seattle has introduced a similar motion to pursue a collaborative review with the County.
Under this proposed motion, both the county and city auditors would explore opportunities for improved services and more efficient use of public resources through the partnering of selected county and city of Seattle services.  This motion also directs the executive to identify key county staff, including staff of separately elected officials, to participate with the auditors in refining and selecting potential projects for further study.  The work plan would be submitted to both the county and city councils by March 29, 2003.  
The work plan developed by the auditor would:

· Identify programs and services to be studied;

· Produce a schedule for conducting feasibility studies regarding the partnering efforts for 2003 and 2003;

· Estimate potential outcomes, costs and staff time for the studies; and

· Recommend staffing and execution of the studies.

AMENDMENT:

A proposed amendment is attached to extend the date that the work plan will be submitted from March 29, 2003 to April 30, 2003.   This extension would assist both auditors to complete the work plan under given resource constraints.

ATTACHMENT:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2002-0547
2. Proposed Amendment to Extend the Report Date to April 30, 2003
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